
 
Ronda Kippen 

Owner/Principal 

Planner 

801-710-8303 

          rondakippen@gmail.com 

October 8, 2021 

 

Rick Grover 

Planning Director 

Weber County 

2380 Washington Blvd., Suite 240 

Ogden, Utah 84401 

 

Re: Application for Text Amendment to add a “Small Destination Recreation and Resort 

Zone.” 

 

Dear Mr. Grover: 

Skyline Mountain Base, LLC, would like to file this application for a “Small Destination 

Recreation Resort Zone,” otherwise known as the DRR-2 zone. This text amendment is 

meant to create a smaller destination recreation resort zone in the Ogden Valley for 

vested resorts that do not have access to as much acreage as the other resorts in the 

County. The text amendment helps to implement multiple goals throughout the General 

Plan and the Recreational Plan. By bringing in additional recreational resources to the Ogden 

Valley's, it generates a general better sense of health, safety, and welfare for all the 

inhabitants of Weber County.  

We look forward to working with the Planning Department on this request. I am available 

at your convenience to discuss any questions or concerns the department may have. 

 

Very Truly Yours, 

Ronda Kippen 
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